
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rxVOT42n5MPymZWXISeAIEGxOqQioRHCi6TDsEcq2dw/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1rxVOT42n5MPymZWXISeAIEGxOqQioRHCi6TDsEcq2dw/edit?usp=sharing




https://docs.google.com/document/d/1JIBL3vyATNfqnNq_ldMgfop59v6PSMM0a3x7qmgA6AY/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1JIBL3vyATNfqnNq_ldMgfop59v6PSMM0a3x7qmgA6AY/edit




https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TWw_evyy3ZYFBe9qvQ5lNsnjt0ArUC_ZhQPztbdm9PI/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TWw_evyy3ZYFBe9qvQ5lNsnjt0ArUC_ZhQPztbdm9PI/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TWw_evyy3ZYFBe9qvQ5lNsnjt0ArUC_ZhQPztbdm9PI/edit
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1TWw_evyy3ZYFBe9qvQ5lNsnjt0ArUC_ZhQPztbdm9PI/edit


https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_3i1iOU23_HheoAYNsOfTiSmF8jHR0qiXTFtAhgxp8U/edit?usp=sharing
https://docs.google.com/document/d/1_3i1iOU23_HheoAYNsOfTiSmF8jHR0qiXTFtAhgxp8U/edit?usp=sharing
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E. Pinlac asks my programming team at ASI are asking this since Daniel mentioned that it 

would be opening around end of April which the construction will be done, when do you 

think the fencing will be pulled back so we can start doing programming in 
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from chef Joy there as well. The other things that are available are the salad bar, deli bar, 

fruit and yogurt bar in the mornings, desserts, cereal options, breads, and quite a few 

beverage choices. Hopefully enough of an offer in Pioneer K
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community. That dossier is then reviewed by their Department Committee. The Department 

Committee writes a letter to the candidate, then the Chair of the department does the same kind of 

review and produces a letter for the candidate for tenure or promotion. Next, the faculty members’ 

dossier is reviewed by the College Committee which is made up of other faculty from their college 

then it is reviewed by the Dean. From the Dean, it goes to the University Committee, the University 

Tenure and Promotion Committee. It is then reviewed by the Provost and, finally, the final decision 

is communicated by the President. The Librarians who are also faculty on our campus have a slightly 

different process which is noted here. To confirm, the final decision for the President would be for 

an individual faculty member that is an assistant or an associate professor. This is a decision to grant 

or deny tenure, or to grant or deny promotion. Faculty members at each step of this process do have 

a chance to write a rebuttal letter if they do not agree with the Committee or the individuals’ 

evaluation of their work. I also wanted to mention that the process for forming Tenure and 

Promotion Committees is an elected process that is set out in our policies and procedures for the 

Academic Senate. College elections happen for representatives to join the University Tenure and 

Promotion Committee in the spring semester for the following year. The College elections have to 

happen after that, so that the colleges will then elect faculty members to serve on the College Tenure 

and Promotion Committee. After the College Committee is seated then the department's elect the 

Department Tenure and Promotion Committee. I want to finally share with you the work in progress 

that we have done so far. We have had a number of discussions and brainstorm storming sessions 

with the Provost, Senate Officers, AAFSA, other affinity groups, and with the Academic Senate 

Committees that deal with the evaluation of faculty and issues of faculty diversity and equity. In 

these discussions and brainstorming sessions, we are looking to come up with short term ways to 

address the concerns that have been raised and the unintended outcomes of having a committee that 

is not representative of our faculty. Even though we still have work to do on making our faculty 

better reflect the diversity of our students, even though we are still dominated as faculty by white 

faculty, it is important that we have better representation on the University Tenure and Promotion 

Committee. We are working on finding short, medium, and longer term ways to address these 

concerns. We have also made requests for data to better understand our past and current practices. 

We do know that this year's committee being completely white was somewhat of an anomaly in the 

last 6 years because typically there are at least 1 or 2 members that have our faculty of color, whether 

they are Black, Latinx, or Asian. The diversity and equity liaison officer and I have been working 

on a resolution to require JEDI which is justice, equity, diversity, and inclusion. That is in the 

process we shared it with our ExCom. On Tuesday, we received feedback about things, but there 

was one area we may be able to do that came up in our discussions and brainstorming sessions that 

we have had over the last 2 weeks. We are also going to have a town hall on Tuesday, September 

28th from 12:00 to 12:45 PM for further discussion, brainstorming, and reporting on what progress 
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onboard and make sure they are all ready for this semester. Another reminder, you might have 

received this Google Calendar invite, but we are having another Board of Directors meeting next 

week. There were some changes with appointment, and we need to have a quick one from 12:00 to 

1:00 PM. The agenda will be sent out tomorrow which I have ready to be sent out. The last little 

reminder is to make sure to keep checking your emails and accepting or declining invitations on 

your Google Calendar. It is important that we know your availability and that you are being 

consistent with your emails. I have seen a drop off in the weekly task list emails so please make sure 

you are continuing to do those as they are part of your position, the overall policy agenda, and the 

task list which we did talk about the beginning of the year. I just wanted to keep that as a reminder 

as I know everyone is at different capacities which I do want to be mindful of that. However, please 

communicate that if you can as we are all working together, and so that is just part of our social 

contract as a team. Please make sure you are doing that and that you are taking care of yourself. 

1:40:05 

 

X. ADJOURNMENT at 1:45 PM 

 

Minutes approved by: 

President/CEO & Vice Chair  

Name: Anjelica de Leon 
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09-22-2021 

Date: 
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